
Page 1 of 2 

Department of Finance - John Gorton Campus Car Park Project - Fact Sheet 28 August 2023

John Gorton Campus Car Park Project 

JGC Car Park Bus Stop & Road Works 

Fact Sheet – 28 August 2023 

This Fact Sheet can be found on the National Office Security Precinct Project website. 

Bus Stop Relocation and Kings Avenue Intersection Works

Bus Stop Relocation 

The Bus Stop on Kings Avenue (Bus Stop 3028) will be moving to a new location approximately 150m 

south from its original location, anticipated to occur in October 2023.  

The works are subject to final planning approvals and are expected to take up to one week to 

complete. Finance will issue an update following planning approval, once dates have been finalised. 

https://www.finance.gov.au/publications/strategy/national-security-office-precinct
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Kings Avenue/Blackall Street Intersection 

As part of the John Gorton Campus Car Park Project there will be road works and a reconfigured 

intersection established at Kings Avenue and Blackall Street.  

Preliminary works at the intersection of Kings Avenue and Blackall Street are anticipated to 

commence in September 2023. 

Main works are anticipated to commence from October 2023 until February 2024, weather 

permitting. Whilst road users may experience disruptions during this time, major works will be 

managed outside of peak hours to limit impacts, where possible.  

Finance will issue an update following planning approvals, once dates have been finalised to inform 

road and bus users on final dates and upcoming traffic changes.  

 

 

 
How do I find out more about the Car Park’s development? 

 

 

Department of Finance website - the Department of Finance website 
includes up to date information about the JGC Car Park and the National 
Security Office Precinct’s development, National Security Office Precinct | 
Department of Finance 

Finance will continue providing regular updates.  If you have any further queries, please email us at 

NSOP.enquiries@finance.gov.au.  

https://www.finance.gov.au/publications/strategy/national-security-office-precinct
https://www.finance.gov.au/publications/strategy/national-security-office-precinct
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